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1.
PURPOSE OF REPORT
The purpose of the report is to provide provisional outturn figures for the Council’s General Fund, Housing Revenue Account, and Capital Programme for the financial year 2004/05. 

2. INTRODUCTION

2.1. This report provides members with a summary of the provisional outturn figures for 2004/05 in relation to the following:

1. Revenue Accounts:

a. General Fund Revenue Account

b. Housing Revenue Account

2. Capital Programme

List of Appendices



A -
General Fund Revenue Account – Provisional Outturn



B - 
Housing Revenue Account - Provisional Outturn



C - 
Capital Programme - Provisional Outturn



D -
Summary of Earmarked Reserves

2.2.
The closedown process of the 2004/05 accounts is materially complete subject to external audit validation that will take place during the period September to November 2005. The Council’s Statutory Statement of Accounts document for 2004/05 will be reported to Full Council for approval on 27th July 2005 in accordance with the requirements of the Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003. Any material changes that take place between the Executive considering this report and the Council receiving the Statement of Accounts will be identified in the covering report to the Council.

3. REVENUE ACCOUNTS

3.1. The Council’s revenue budget is divided into two ring-fenced areas.  The “General Fund” (GF) and the “Housing Revenue Account” (HRA).  These are kept separate with their respective sources of funding independent of each other.  HRA expenditure and income relates to the Council’s role as a housing landlord, and the GF relates to all other services.

3.2. General Fund Revenue Account

3.2.1.
The provisional outturn for the General Fund (together with explanations for major variations) is shown at Appendix A. Overall, the outturn was in line with the revised budget for the year (see line 12 of Appendix A) with net spending being approximately £9,678k compared to the approved net Council Budget of £9,690k. Overall, the outturn was only 0.12% different to the budget for the year (best practice guidance suggests that anything less than 2.5% represents a good performance for the year).
3.2.2. Although the overall spend level was close to the approved budget for the year, there were a number of individual variations across service areas. These are detailed in the analysis and the notes contained in Appendix A. 
3.2.3. During 2005, the Council’s budget monitoring arrangements will continue to be reviewed and will be strengthened as appropriate. A new Financial Management System was introduced on 1st April 2005 that will help the authority continue to strengthen in this area at an individual service level.
3.2.4. As a result of the outturn for the year, the General Fund Balance stood at approximately £1m at the end of March 2005 (line 19, Appendix A). This is in line with the approved budget for the year and also in accordance with the Council’s Medium Term Financial Strategy for the year that stated that the level of the working balance should not fall below £1m. 
3.2.5. In addition to the General Fund Balance, the Council also has a small number of earmarked reserves. The balances of these earmarked reserves at the end of 2004/05 are shown in Appendix D (together with appropriate notes). These totalled approximately £850k at the end of March 2005 – Members attention is drawn to the notes in Appendix D that explain a change in accounting treatment for a number of earmarked reserves.
3.3.
Housing Revenue Account (HRA)
3.3.1.
The provisional outturn for the HRA (together with explanations for major variations) is shown at Appendix B. Overall, the outturn was approximately £19k less than the approved budget for the year (see line 26 of Appendix B).

3.3.2. The major variations in the income and expenditure side of the account are detailed in the analysis and the notes contained in Appendix B.   These variations include overspends on the budget areas of Repairs & Maintenance, and Supervision & Management but these are offset by a decreased contribution during the year from the HRA to meet specific cost items from the Capital Programme.

3.3.3. As a result of the outturn for the year, the HRA Balance stood at approximately £524k at the end of March 2005. This is generally in line with the figure included in the revised budget. 

4. CAPITAL
4.1. The provisional outturn for the Capital Programme (together with explanations for major variations) is shown at Appendix C. 

4.2. Overall, in ‘actual’ expenditure terms the Capital Programme spent approximately £7,859m during 2004/05 compared to the budget for the year of £9,061m (ie, 87% of the approved programme was actually spent during the year). 

4.3. When the budget was set in February 2005, it was estimated that approximately £7,935m of the budget would be spent during 2004/05 with the remainder likely to be carried forward. The out-turn of £7,859 represents 99% of the forecast, this highlights the continued progress that the Authority is making with its corporate budget management techniques.

4.4. After taking account of scheme slippage that will be carried forward into the current year (ie, scheme expenditure that is still planned to take place but will now occur during 2005/06 rather than 2004/05), the ‘true’ underlying position is that the Capital Programme will have slightly overspent by approximately £33k (if all the carried forward amounts are ultimately spent during 2005/06).

4.5. The summary on the front of Appendix C provides information in relation to the how the Capital Programme has been financed during the year. The table shows that capital expenditure incurred on HRA schemes was financed from the Major Repairs Allowance (in accordance with the Council’s capital financing strategy) and that the General Fund schemes were financed primarily from capital receipts which were supplemented by Government Grants and other contributions.

5.
RECOMMENDATION
The Head of Finance and Corporate Development recommends that members :- 

1. Note the provisional outturn positions for the General Fund and Housing Revenue Account for the financial year 2004/05 as detailed at Appendix A and B;

2. Note the summary of earmarked reserves at Appendix D;

3. Note the provisional outturn position for the Capital Programme as detailed in Appendix C.
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